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Anne Clarke AM 

Chair of the Fire, Resilience and Emergency Planning Committee 

 

Sadiq Khan 

Mayor of London 

  

 

(Sent by email) 20 October 2022 

 

 

Dear Sadiq, 

 

At its meeting on 19 October 2022, the Fire, Resilience and Emergency Planning Committee, 

considered the London Fire Commissioner’s Community Risk Management Plan (CRMP) 2023-29.  

 

In accordance with Section 327I of the GLA Act 1999 (as amended), the Committee is required to 

review and make a report or recommendation to the Mayor on any draft document or revision 

prepared by the London Fire Commissioner under section 327G of the Act. This review must occur 

prior to the Mayor approving the draft document or revision for publication.  

 

The Fire, Resilience and Emergency Planning Committee formally received the CRMP 2023-29 and 

agreed that this forms the recommendation to you, in accordance with the requirement set out at 

Section 327I of the Act.  

 

The Committee also made comment as follows: 

 

• The Committee acknowledges that the CRMP has been amended to respond to the 

recommendations made in the Committee’s report, published on 22 August, that responded 
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to the draft CRMP.1 It welcomes the finalisation of the Plan and looks forward to its 

publication. The Committee notes the decision to move to a more dynamic approach in 

regards to London Fire Brigade’s performance indicators which will be reported in its 

Quarterly Financial and Performance Reports. This will allow the indicators to be reviewed 

and updated during the lifespan of the Plan. The Committee will continue to keep under 

scrutiny the delivery of the CRMP and the Brigade’s Performance Indicators as part of its 

work programme.  

 

Please contact Diane Richards, Committee Officer, at diane.richards@london.gov.uk if you have any 

questions about this matter. 

 

 

Yours, 

 

Anne Clarke AM 

Chair of the Fire, Resilience and Emergency Planning Committee 

 

 

1 Fire, Resilience and Emergency Planning Committee, Report on the draft CRMP, August 2022 

https://www.london.gov.uk/sites/default/files/frepc_crmp_consultation_response_report.pdf

